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MINUTES

Franklin School

Franklin Elementary School PTA Meeting

Dr. Claire Kowalczyk, Principal | Ms. Christa Donnelly, Assistant Principal

3/14/19 7:00 PM

Aimee Kish, Co-President | Amy Indriolo, Co-President | Alexandria Hayden, Co-Vice President | Joanne Palomeno,
Co-Vice President | Laura Gainor, Co-Corresponding Secretary | Erin Gilfert, Co-Corresponding Secretary | Donna Kotty,
Treasurer | Courtney Bowles, Co-Recording Secretary | Danielle Huber, Co-Recording Secretary

Time ltem Owner
7:00 pm Call to Order and Approval of last meeting’s minutes Courtney Bowles &
Katie Larson
7:10pm All Abilities Committee powerpoint presentation: Katie Larson, Lorena
: . i Miki Tesij
Thanks to the creation of the new sub - committee these moms have built a program Fishier; & Miki Tesija
that will encourage respect for all students. The goal is to enhance, provide guidance,
and build on our strong community. The mission of the committee is to focus on
awareness, acceptance and advocacy to build community within Franklin School
Family. If you have further questions please contact Katie Larson.
7:250m Thank you PTA for putting on great Valentine’s parties in all of our classrooms. Dr. Claire Kowalczyk

We had a great Ben Franklin Assembly last week which was sponsored by our PTA.
Report cards went home in backpacks this past Monday, March 11th.

This week our students in grades 3 -5 have been taking the Illinois Assessment of
Readiness (IAR) exams in Math and ELA - formerly known as the PARCC exams. The |AR
is an on grade level exam of the Common Core State Standards and measures how
students are learning and growing compared to their peers statewide. Schools with
less than a 95% participation rate are ineligible to receive a rating of exemplary

designation on the lllinois School Report Card.

There is a Board of Education meeting this Monday night at Carpenter. It is anticipated
that the new superintendent will be named at this meeting. Human Resources is
currently screening candidates for my replacement as principal of Franklin and hope to

name my successor at the April Board of Education Meeting.

LI'he district will be removing the hallway carpet, tiles and completing asbestos
abatement at Franklin over Spring Break to get ready for our summer construction
project. The building will be closed at 4:00 p.m. on March 22nd and will not open
again until 6:45 a.m. on Tuesday, April 2nd. This summer the district will be moving
our front entrance to the circle drive and creating a secure vestibule. The new office
space will take up the current classroom space of Mrs. Sianis, Mr. LoPresti and Miss
lones. The current office will be turned into a classroom and a smaller resource
classroom space. The current teachers lounge and the small classroom next to it as
well as two smaller classrooms will be converted into full size classrooms. We will be

moving grade levels again this summer so any parents that may want to volunteer to







